

Aug. 25, 2021

ECEC Notice of SRPMIC Return Strong Plan: Phase 2.5

Dear Early Childhood Education Center Families,

We have received the updated SRPMIC Return Strong Plan, which puts the Community in Phase 2.5. For schools, that means, that means we are open to the public without an appointment. At the ECEC, families are welcome to come on-site to drop-off and pick-up their children using the procedures outlined below.

- 1. Adult family members will use hand sanitizers before entering the ECEC lobby.
- 2. Upon arrival, ECEC will conduct a health screening with the following questions (for children and family member):
 - Do you or your child have any cold- or flu-like symptoms (see below for examples)?
 - Have you or your child been exposed to anyone who has flu-like symptoms?
 - Have you or your child been exposed to anyone who tested positive for COVID-19?
 - Temperature check: Is your temperature above 100.0° F?

If the answer to all of the above is "No," the child will be cleared to attend school and family members will be allowed to accompany their child to the classroom.

- 3. Families will sign-in using Procare (or check-in at the front desk) and receive a ticket from front desk staff. Once a ticket is printed, the family will walk the child to the classroom.
- 4. The parent will knock on the classroom door and wait for a teacher to greet them at the door. Teaching staff will greet the family and welcome the child into the classroom after conducting a health check upon arrival.

Please keep your child home if they have:

- A fever of 100.0° F or higher. Your child must be naturally fever-free (temp below 100.0° F without medication) for at least 24 hours before returning to school. This is important!
- Any flu-like symptoms, including fever, chills, cough, sore throat, headache, and muscle aches.
- > Any common cold symptoms, such as stuffy nose, sneezing, sore throat, or hacking cough.

Thank you for your continued support of the health and safety measures being used to minimize the spread of COVID-19. If you have any questions, please call the ECEC at 480-362-2200.

Thank you,

Tami Brungard ECE Leader



MATT'O T'VE:M AB O JU: | O'odham MAT ASHEEVK UUWESHUUM | Piipaash WE WILL DO THIS TOGETHER | English